
 

 

Ref 87111756 

12 July 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Re: Summer School 2021 

With only a few weeks left to go until our first ever summer school, I wanted to write to confirm some more of 

the arrangements.  We are really looking forward to meeting everyone, with our week starting on Monday 9 

August 2021, from 8.45am until 3.15pm and continuing each day until Friday 13 August 2021. 

We have organised a range of activities with a focus on building friendships and working relationships amongst 

students.  Alongside traditional English, Maths and Science lessons there will also be lots of opportunities for 

students to get to know the school buildings, our routines and systems, some of our pastoral and teaching 

staff, as well as students from their new form group. 

To try to make things as easy as possible for parents and carers, we will be opening the school site from 

8:15am. For those who are driving, we would ask that you use the school bus park on Low Field Lane, which 

is the road just to the West of the main school entrance. Someone will be there to meet your son or daughter 

who will then be guided to Riding Hall where breakfast will be served for those who would like it until 8:40am. 

Unfortunately parents and carers will not be able to stay with students for breakfast but we promise they will 

be well looked after! 

Throughout the day all food will be provided free of charge. Students will be able to choose from a range of 

healthy options.  

 Breaktime 

o Fruit, popcorn or chocolate biscuit  

 Lunch 

o The menu is available on the school website https://southhunsley.org.uk/year-6-transition-2/    
or on the back of the flyer which was given to students who attended our transition days.  

At the end of the day you will be able to collect your son or daughter from the bus park. We expect it may be 

quite busy at this time so we would encourage parents or carers who are able to do so to walk, cycle or scoot, 

or to park cars a little further from the school and walk to the Low Field Lane entrance. Your son or daughter 

will be finished at approximately 3:15pm. 

We would ask students to wear easy movement or sports clothing each day, other than Tuesday, as we have 

PE activities planned on each of these days.  Ideally students will wear trainers each day too please.  

Please confirm the days your son or daughter will be attending, and please also indicate whether they 

have any dietary requirements by using this QR code by Friday 16 July 2021 

https://southhunsley.org.uk/year-6-transition-2/


 

 

Coronavirus Information 

I am sure you will all be looking forward as much as we are to a move away from many of the restrictions that 

have been in place over the last 15 months. We would like to take this opportunity to reassure you though that 

we will continue to have in place our enhanced hygiene routines throughout the Summer School. This includes 

additional wiping of surfaces, more frequent handwashing, and the use of antibacterial wipes and sprays on 

any shared equipment.  

We would also ask all parents and carers to be vigilant for the signs and symptoms of Covid-19 in your son or 

daughter, and to make sure they do not attend the Summer School if you notice that they have any of the 

following: 

 A new continuous cough 

 A high temperature 

 A loss or, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)  

Further information is available at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/.  

We understand it can be an anxious time for students and their families when moving from primary to 

secondary school. Please be assured that we have continued to work with all of our feeder primary schools 

and year 6 teachers to support students and to ease their transition to South Hunsley School. 

In the meantime, lots of useful information can be found in the Year 6 Handbook which was sent earlier this 

year, along with your welcome letter. A copy of the handbook is also available on our website. 

We look forward to meeting and seeing you all soon 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mitch Trainor 
Deputy Headteacher 
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